
 

 

 

Wylie City Council 

AGENDA REPORT 
 
 

Department: Purchasing Department  Account Code: Various Department 

Prepared By: Christopher Rodriguez    

     

 
Subject  

 

Consider, and act upon, the approval of the purchase of vehicle safety equipment and services in an estimated amount of 

$500,000.00 from Pursuit Safety Inc. and Priority Public Safety; through a cooperative purchasing agreement with the Collin 

County Governmental Purchasing Forum/City of Allen; and authorizing the City Manager to execute any necessary 

documents.  

 
Recommendation  

Motion to approve the Item as presented. 

 
Discussion  

 

On January 12, 2021, the Wylie City Council approved the purchase of vehicle safety equipment, with an estimated annual 

cost of $100,000; however, due to an increased number of vehicles purchased in FY2024 and FY2025, the projected cost for 

FY2025 is expected to rise to an estimated amount of $500,000. These expenses have been budgeted and previously approved 

by Council. 

The City of Allen issued bids for this contract on August 28, 2020, receiving three (3) responses. On December 8, 2020, the 

Allen City Council awarded the contract to Pursuit Safety Inc. and Priority Public Safety. This contract is now in its final year. 

Wylie staff recommends increasing the purchase amount for various vehicle safety equipment (including safety lights, light 

bars, radios, cage bars, push bars, etc.) and associated labor services from Pursuit Safety Inc. and Priority Public Safety, based 

on the City of Allen’s RFP #2020-6-101. This purchase will be made through an interlocal agreement with the Collin County 

Governmental Purchasing Forum. Various departments will utilize this agreement for approved expenditures within each 

fiscal year. 

The City is authorized to purchase from the City of Allen’s contract list pursuant to Section 271, Subchapter D of the Local 

Government Code, which satisfies any state law requirements for local governments to seek competitive bids for such items. 

(Wylie Agreement No. 2021-36-I) 

 

 
 


